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The ERCOT NDSWG met on August 15, 2002 at the Omni Hotel in Austin.  During the meeting the following items were discussed:

1. Network Data Service Requests - Tamara Drummond passed out a description of the Load Acting as a Resource (LaaR) registration process.  She described a problem with using the ESI-ID to determine which substation the LaaR should be associated with.  Much of the discussion concerned modeling the LaaR in the network database, and if associating the LaaR with a substation is really necessary. 
2. Access to ERCOT Network Analysis Software – The group again discussed the desire of the TDSPs and ERCOT Staff to permit the transmission operators to have access to the ERCOT network analysis tools.  The Working Group feels that the ability of the transmission operators to review the base cases and state estimator results will be a benefit to all parties.  Lee Caylor reviewed the project scope that he has sent out for comments with the group.   The working group agreed that the project needs to be pursued.
3. ERCOT Operating Guide Appendix C Revision – The working group reviewed the comments to OGRR117.  Mark Henry attended the meeting to discuss his comments.  As the result of the discussion, there is still a philosophy issue concerning the exact data that is required to be sent to ERCOT.  The working group believes the data that is currently being sent meets the current requirements and is willing to work with the ERCOT Staff to send any addition information that ERCOT requires while considering the availability and cost of the data to the market entity.  The ERCOT Staff would rather state in the Operating Guide that all items listed in the Attachment A are required, but is willing to make exceptions for data that is unavailable and costly to retrieve.  Since, the OGRTF is meeting on August 29, Mark will attempt to draft language for section C.2.6 that the ERCOT Staff and the Working Group can all agree to. 
